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PROPOSED ROAD RESERVE CLOSING 

Under Section 35 of the Roads Act 1993, notice is given that the Minister for Lands and Forestry will 

consider the closing of a road reserve in connection with a road closing application proposed by Council. 

Council (acting on behalf of the Minister) will receive submissions regarding the proposal. All submissions 

received will be referred to the Minister’s delegate for a decision regarding the proposed road reserve 

closing. 

The road reserve under consideration comprises Council public road, approximately 18.9 metres in width 

and 2.4 metres in depth with an area of approximately 46 metres square, known as part Palm Beach 

Road, adjoining 22 Palm Beach Road, Palm Beach (Lot 11 DP 14299, being land at Palm Beach in the 

L.G.A Pittwater). 

Upon closure of the road reserve Council intends to sell the land to the adjoining landowner. 

All interested persons are invited to make submissions concerning the proposal to the Chief Executive 

Officer, Northern Beaches Council, 725 Pittwater Road, Dee Why NSW 2099, or 

council@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au by 25 September 2017. 

Regarding the provisions of the Government Information (Public Access) Act, information contained in 

such submissions may, at the discretion of Northern Beaches Council and NSW Department of Industry – 

Lands, be referred to the person(s) who initiated the proposal for appropriate consideration. 

Enquiries: Council’s Land Dealings Officer, 9970 1299 
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